September Board Meeting – September 14, 2020

Attending: Ed Cubanski, Kemp Bundy, Corbin Olsen, Dawn McCarthy, Jason Tenner, Adam Costello, Steve Lapp, Kyle Quinn, Sean Sheeran, Tina Lindheimer, and Wendy Blatchford.

1. Approval of August 31st Board Minutes…Tina motions to approve, Sean seconds, all in favor.
2. Member Business…No new business.
3. Treasurer’s Report…Thru August we have brought in about $25K in dues, most of which is from rec. Our expenses were about $12K in August…so net income of about $12K so far. Looking at our payroll, we have about $173K budgeted for coaching, DOC, TT, GK training and scheduler. This is an increase of $19K over last years’ amount. Corbin has edited our refund schedule to better reflect the percent refunded based upon the month of withdrawal…Oct 80% refund, Nov 65%, Dec 50%, Jan 40%, Feb 30%, March 20%, April 10%, May 5% and June 0% with a $150 non-refundable deposit up front…and this includes only our Charbs rent assuming a shutdown. These are for full year players and does not include a la carte players. Corbin suggests doing a small group discussion to figure out the costs if we were to be shut down for only a few months. However, if we were to shut down and not have income from players or our tournaments, this would potentially bankrupt the club. We need to be clear on our communication to parents after more discussion. We also need to address the possibility of credits or a tax credit for our parents from the Spring season…Corbin will discuss the tax credit with the accountants.
4. Registrar’s Report…We have 173 currently registered and about another 50 that are partially registered. Rosters have not been submitted due to issues with GotSoccer and CDYSL is going to be flexible as many clubs are having GotSoccer issues, but Tina is working on them. The Fall ball CDYSL commitment form shows us owing around $1300. Tina is missing GU10 and BU12 rosters from Liam and Adam will address this.  
5. Scheduling…Fall outdoor schedule is almost complete. The Winter Indoor schedule has us practicing at Charbs, Wilton Mall CVS and the Saratoga Rec Center. The Rec Center has a meeting on September 28th to find out whether they will be able to rent based upon COVID restrictions. Kyle is looking for other options in case the Rec Center falls thru.
6. DOC/Coaching…The DOC’s have been working with the coaches to develop virtual content if needed for the winter in case of a shut down and looks to be at least 6 contacts per month from the coaches with the team. In the case of a coach not being able to do the contacts, we will look to combine/merge some teams for virtual. Adam needs to shift $1K from his budget…he would like to transfer $500 to Kyle for U8 to increase his pay. Adam has a parent that is a former Cornell soccer player who is interested in helping with U8 and will get the other $500. Evan Drew did take the GU14 Comp team as head coach. Jason would like to club to cover the $350 cost of the 343.com program which all the coaches can use. 
7. Rec Soccer…Opening Day was awesome. The staggered start times worked fabulously. We have 260 players registered for rec. We have 3 Pre-K teams this year instead of 4. The 3/4th grade teams need coaches and Kyle is planning to use travel coaches to train them on Saturdays and then a parent will run their games on Wednesday…which is backward from the rest of the teams. We need more photos of the rec program. 
8. Managers…Steve has managers for all teams except GU14 Comp and GU16 Comp.
9. Jingle Bell Cup…We are still waiting for approval. Wendy contacted Doug at the Dome to see about obtaining his COI and to ask about COVID rules they have in place. At this point they are unable to have any indoor activities and can only host teams from the Capitol region area for their outdoor softball tournaments. He is waiting to see what the next set of regulations will be and these are due to be released around October 19th. His insurance currently is asking for only 2 spectators per player but other regulations say no spectators. The Board will need to determine if the tournament is feasible this year given the COVID regulations.
10. May Day… We are still waiting for approval. Wendy has emailed Jan from CDYSL about our status but has not received a response. She has contacted Gavin Park and reserved our May Day tournament dates. 
11. Fundraising and Sponsorship… Dawn is working on a Giving Day, solicitation, and stories from past players. 
12. Social Media/Website…Alex is not available tonight. 
13. Coach Contracts…The contracts have entered final editing on paragraph 9 and will be distributed for signatures soon. 
14. Indoor facilities…Ed met with Hank and we need to do boiler maintenance at Charbs in order to pass inspection. We also need to check the filter status to make sure it is capable of handling MERV13 filters for COVID. Ian will work on this. The new roof will be installed at the end of October or early November and will be insulated. The Wilton Mall CVS facility would be a month-to-month rental beginning in November. The rental is $1400 plus a $100 flat utility fee…total of $1500. Kyle motions for Ed to begin contract negotiations for the rental space, Tina seconds, all in favor. 
15. Pinnies…They have been ordered and should be here in about 2 weeks. This needs to be presented to the parents in the WebEx. Steve and Wendy will work on a plan for distribution and collection of funds. 
16. [bookmark: _GoBack]Parent WebEx…date to be determined.
17. Tina motions to adjourn, Wendy seconds, all in favor. 

Next Board Meeting:  Monday September 28th at 7:00 pm

